
 

 
September 2005 

 

▼Passing of the Gavel ▼ 
 
Under challenging personal circumstances, Tom Ford continued to meet the obligations 
of club president.  His forthrightness was brought to the forefront, when he recently 
announced that he was no longer able to continue to serve in that position.  We would 
like to thank Tom for his leadership during his tenure as club president.  The time and 
effort he spent on club activities is truly appreciated. He served well and continues to be a 
valuable member of our club. 
 
We would like thank the following individuals for volunteering to step up to the podium 
and continue the leadership of this fine club. 
 
President: Amy Rothberg 
Vice President: Liz Ten Eyck 
Event Chairman: Dick Farwell 
Treasurer: Martha Ludtke 
Regalia Chairwoman: Judy Smith 
 
We have all talked about having “car related events.”  Now we are going to do it.  So dust 
off “Old Nellie,” check her oil, and get ready to hit the road. We also talked about having 
a weekend drive in the summer months, instead of having a Pub Night (will be discussed 
in detail at the next meeting-we would like your input).   
 

▲Saturday, September 24th ▲ 
(Rain Date Sunday, September 25th) 

 
Come join us for a drive in the countryside.  Tentative plans are as follows: 

� 10am - Meet at "The British Pantry," Rt. 50, Lenah, VA, travel to Breaux Winery, 
Hillsboro, Va. (wine tasting, cheese/crackers)  

� 12 noon - Depart Winery to Brewbakers Pub, Winchester, VA, for lunch  
� 2 pm - Depart Pub to Bill & Martha Ludtke's home for grand tour and desert!  
� Members are free to travel back via Rt.7 at their leisure.  

For more information, contact Dick Farwell or email us at events@mga-midatlantic.org.  



▲Saturday, October 9th ▲ 

Hunt Country Classic:The Hunt Country Classic features all British marques and is 
held in the picturesque Middleburg, Virginia estate of Bill and Barbara Scott, owners of 
Summit Point Raceway.  This car show and family outing is without equal in the area.  
According to the sponsors, The MG Car Club of DC, if you only attend one car show a 
year – this is the one.  If you didn’t receive one in the mail, attached is a registration 
form. For additional information, visit the webpage www.mgcarclubdc.com. 
 
 
PUB NIGHT:  Pub Night will be held on Tuesday, October 25th at the Red Hot & Blue 
restaurant in Fairfax City at 6:30 pm. The Red Hot & Blue (703-218-6989) is located at 
4150 Chain Bridge Road in Fairfax City.   
 

▲Saturday, November 5th ▲ 
Mark you calendar for a rally through the back roads of Rappahannock and Culpeper 
County.  More information to follow. 

 
CHAPTER WEBSITE:  http://mga-midatlantic.org/  don’t forget to check out our new 
website and send a picture to Amy so it can be posted in the gallery.  Check our website 
for recently posted pictures from the August “ool Party.”   
 
“TECH SESSIONS FROM MGA” book is available from NAMGAR, e-mail regalia 
contacts Bruce and Carol Woodson at: cvmga@aol.com.  The price is $45.00 plus 
shipping and handling. 
 
“CLASSIFIEDS” 
 
Rear tube shock conversion kit for your MGA, TD, TF and all chrome bumper MGB’s.  
Later model B’s without a rear sway bar.  $60.00 plus shipping.  For an extra charge I can 
supply the shocks, but they are available at any auto parts store.  I get them at Fairfax 
Auto.  Butch Smith, 8408 Gambrill Lane, Springfield, VA 22153.  Tel: 703-866-0635, 
bjmga@verizon.net  
  
For Sale: engine, transmission, rear end for a 1600 MGA.  $500.00 takes all; email Tom 
Ford at tomowog@adelphia.net  
 
Please forward articles, classifieds, or any information for the Distributor and changes of 
home or e-mail address to Liz Ten Eyck, 11101 Rich Meadow Dr., Great Falls, VA 
22066 or e-mail to bytheoak@verizon.net  
 
 

 
     



 
 


